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February 6, 2017
 
 
Dear D181 Families, Staff, and Key Communicators,
Below is an important update regarding the construction of a new Hinsdale Middle School, the HMS Referendum, and 
related litigation and legislation issues. (Please be sure to read our FAQ on this topic sent January 27, 2017.)

The most recent development occurred on Friday, February 3, 2017. The Board of Education’s attorney filed a motion in 
the DuPage County Court to dismiss the lawsuit contesting the validity of the November 8, 2016 election. The motion 
will be presented to a judge this Wednesday, February 8. At that time, we anticipate being given a court date when 
our argument can be presented (a separate step done after presenting the motion). Our legal counsel has advised the 
District that a decision on the case may be made immediately after the arguments are presented. 

The Amendment to Senate Bill 3319 is still awaiting a signature by Governor Bruce Rauner. I have written a letter to the 
Governor requesting a meeting, and I have met with a number of legislators to seek their support. As noted in our FAQ, 
if the Governor signs Senate Bill 3319, that would be a significant step toward moving the construction project forward, 
however our bond counsel Chapman & Cutler has already indicated that the lawsuit must also be resolved before they 
can provide an opinion letter on the sale of bonds, which is necessary to proceed.

With this information in mind, I am concerned that the lawsuit will ultimately create a delay in our project that could add 
not only costs (i.e. overtime wages and escalation), but also time. We may be forced to open the new school later than our 
community anticipated by months or even a year or more. During our Board of Education Business meeting on Monday, 
February 13, I will be joined by our construction manager and architect in providing the Board with a comprehensive 
overview of the situation and our options moving forward. 

We are still continuing the design development process so that should these legal matters be resolved, we could be 
on schedule to open the new building for students in the 2018-19 school year. As a matter of good news, the Village 
of Hinsdale Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) voted 7-0 to approve two variances that we requested, and they voted 7-0 
to recommend the Village of Hinsdale Board of Trustees approve a third variance. The ZBA was complimentary of the 
District for listening to the community on design change we made. The ZBA Chair shared: “This is the way the process is 
designed to work.” These approvals and a previous positive outcome from the Village of Hinsdale Planning Commission 
are key steps in allowing the District to proceed as planned with the project. We will continue to collaborate with the 
Village of Hinsdale, local businesses, and area residents in further presentations and approval processes, as well as 
ongoing work with the Village around construction of a two-level parking deck. 

On our website (www.d181.org > Our District > HMS Construction), you can view the HMS floor plans, design images, 
and project budget, as well as further information on the legislative and litigation issues.

We will provide you with additional timely updates on this topic as new information is confirmed.

Sincerely,

Don
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